LONGHILLS VILLAGE POA 
13th ANNUAL MEETING
APRIL 17, 2016
The annual meeting of the Longhills Village POA was held at the Benton Event Center on April 17, 2016. There were approximately 70 residents in attendance.  Initially attendees had refreshments, mingled with other residents, and viewed copies of the POA budget and displays of the Lindsey plan for the Longhills golf course.  Anthony Baker sang the National Anthem to get the meeting off to a rousing start. President Ken Quick called the meeting to order at 2:30 pm by welcoming LHV residents, and visitors.  He introduced our speaker Lieutenant Don Robinson of the Benton Police department.  Officer Robinson said the most important crime prevention step was to lock your home and car doors.  Less than 10% of thefts involved breaking and entering.  He responded to neighborhood issues involving speeding, and failure to stop.  He discussed their patrol procedures with details on activities in our neighborhood.  He advised that speed humps had to meet a number of criteria, and must be approved by the city council.  He also advised that they had not had good experience using them.  He advised that the police were unable to take action on traffic violations based on photos or license number reports, nor could they provide driver identification to the POA.  He advised that they were patrolling our neighborhood more than we were aware of.  A radar speed detection sign is scheduled to be posted in LHV next week.  He stressed the importance of reporting suspicious activity to the police who operate in 4 districts by calling 776-5948.  Anonymous calls on criminal activity can be reported at 315-TIPS.  He commented on their use of social media to get the word out regarding police activities and programs
The 2015 board members were introduced next, each gave comments regarding their area of responsibility:  
Anthony Baker - Secretary/Webmaster Anthony reported that pictures of yard of the month, POA events, and topics of interest were updated monthly.  Photos of the annual meeting and its participants were taken to be posted on the website
Membership - Michelle Broadway   Michelle reported that she really enjoys meeting new residents as she delivers welcome baskets and obtains their contact information. She had a basket as a door prize and said that items for more baskets are being procured from local area businesses, and business owners who are LHV residents are encouraged to be included in future baskets.  She asked residents to let her know if they notice new residents moving in, since we don’t have an active block captain program.
Treasurer – Mark Howard   Mark presented the 2015 Budget and Actual results.  We are current on our accounts payable and have $82,000 in our bank account.  Based on current potential projects we should have a $47,000 bank balance by the end of the year.  Dues totaling $39,000 have been collected from all but 9 residents.  We have five active liens with an additional 9 liens to be filed in May.  Mark commented on the board’s efforts to spend POA money wisely using the canceling of a pothole repair project, as an example.
Activities - Bob Russell VP Bob reported on being responsible for activities including: neighborhood garage sale, ice cream truck for crime watch neighborhood night out including two other summer events, Yard of the Month, Christmas street light decorations, and preparations for this meeting.  He discussed plans for a fall garage sale and plans to use a voucher system with Tasty Treats this summer to make sure we are providing to residents only.  Bob also reported several acts of animal cruelty by adolescents around the golf course ponds on #12 fairway.
Landscape and Special Projects - Charles Moulton   Charles reported that Sanders Ground Essentials contract is up next month and that we may start seeing evidence of that at the front entrance, i.e. crape myrtles will not be trimmed on Augusta.  Charles reported that updated project information from Lindsey has been hard to obtain. There are no projects in process now.  Charles was asked how projects were determined and he advised that they are suggested by residents.  We advised that we have a list of up to $200K in projects that had been suggested in recent years. 
Ken Quick reported on Summary Statistics for 2015:
· 260 lots, with 17 vacant
· 12 building permits were issued for outbuilding, decks, additions, pools, and fences
· 1 new home built
· 12 inspections with 57 compliance infractions reported

· 5 real estate liens are currently on file this year, 9 are scheduled to be filed in May, $2200 in liens were paid this year 
Ken reported that the bylaws were being updated to reflect current practices, and will be posted for comment when completed.  He also reported that the Municipal Improvement District bond should be paid off this year which should result in lower resident property taxes next year.

The floor was then opened for questions.  Comments were also solicited via suggestion cards:
· Request for a neighborhood Facebook page.
· Request for fireworks on golf course this summer.  Block parties were mentioned also.
· Muddy front entrance drive is an issue.  Cindy Stracener reported that the city has asked Lindsey to address.
· Residents were asked not to dump refuse into the ditch on #11 fairway, which runs into the ponds and yards on the #12 fairway area.

· Residents were asked to clean up after their dogs while walking them.

Eleven door prizes including a TV were handed out.  We appreciate the contributions from Pat Baker (Bakers Jewelry) and Judy Petit (Younique) The floor was turned over to Bill Lenz for his presentation.  There was considerable resident comment pro and con on his request which is highlighted as follows: 
“Please allow this to serve as a request to place on the agenda for the April 17, 2016 Longhills Village POA meeting a proposed Amendment to the Correction Declaration of Covenants Conditions and Restrictions, Longhills Village, Phase V, to allow for replatting Lot 265 as a public road, so as to join with Lot 215 to provide a wider green space between the planned roadway extension from Shoal Creek Drive and adjacent owners.  Specifically, I would ask the membership be allowed to vote on a resolution worded as follows:

 The Correction Declaration of Covenants Conditions and Restrictions, Longhills Village, Phase V filed as Saline County Document 05-074015 is hereby amended as an exception to Article V, Section 1, and Article IV, Sections 1 and 5, to allow Lot 265 of Longhills Village to be used as a public street extending from Shoal Creek Drive, and the President of the Longhills Village Property Owners Association is hereby authorized to execute such documents as may be necessary for the owner to apply for and receive a replat of and dedicate said Lot 265 as a public street.  I would very much appreciate the chance to address this requested amendment before the membership at that meeting before a vote is taken. “

The POA board and Mr. Lenz had not been able to agree on the proper format for conducting a vote prior to the meeting, therefore a vote was not conducted.

 Meeting was adjourned at 5:00.
